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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

GRUPO CASAS BAHIA S.A. (“Company”) (B3: BHIA3) hereby informs its shareholders and the 

market in general as follows: 

According to the material fact disclosed by the Company on April 7, 2025, the members of the 

Company's Board of Directors, at a meeting held on the same date, decided to remove from the 

agenda of the Shareholders' Meeting called for April 30, 2025 all matters that would be resolved 

at the extraordinary general shareholders' meeting (“EGM”).  

Accordingly, on this date, the Company (i) cancelled the Remote Voting Form relating to the EGM; 

and (ii) resubmitted the Manual and Management Proposal, to reflect the removal of the EGM 

items from the agenda. Any votes already cast by shareholders in relation to the EGM matters 

will be considered invalid, under the terms of article 26, paragraph 6, II, of CVM Resolution 81/22. 

The Company clarifies that the cancellation of the Remote Voting Form relating to the EGM and 

the resubmission of the Remote Voting Form for the EGM do not affect the matters to be resolved 

at the annual general meeting, since these matters are the subject of their own individual Remote 

Voting Form, which remains unchanged. 

 

With regard to the Management Proposal, the full restated version can be accessed at: 

https://ri.grupocasasbahia.com.br/en/cvm-filings/assembleias/  

 

São Paulo, April 8, 2025. 

 

GRUPO CASAS BAHIA S.A. 

 

Elcio Mitsuhiro Ito  

 

Financial Vice-President and Chief Investor Relations Officer 

 

 


